Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 3 – 24 February 2013
Howden Park Centre, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President welcomed members, reminding them that a European Festival of Brass

Implementation Meeting was to commence at 13.00.
Present:

George Burt (President), Carrie Boax (Vice-President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Robert

Burns, Peter Fraser, John Gilmour, Steven Gray, Robert McCorkell, Lynsey Paterson, Julie

Sanderson, Andrew Smith,
In Attendance:

Andrew Duncan (Development Manager), John Hamilton (Sponsorship Officer), Raymond
Thomson (Minute Secretary), Claire Tomalin (Publicity Officer). 
Apologies:

Alan Douglas, John Todd, Karla McPherson (Treasurer), Anne Murray.
2. Minute of Executive Committee Meeting No2 of 10 January 2013.

After the substitution of “Korg” for “Geneva” in Item 5 European Festival of Brass (bullet point 5) the Minute was accepted: proposed by Robert Burns and seconded by John Gilmour. 
3. Matters Arising

Alex Denholm has thanked the SBBA representatives who had attended the funeral of Mrs Denholm. 
4. Development

Development Committee
The Committee has not met since the previous meeting. 
External Liaison
The approach from a NE England band to compete at the Scottish Championships has been rejected because the Pre-Draw has already been made. They have indicated that they intend to contact SBBA in the future.

5. Financial Report

There will be discussions with the Treasurer next week in order to ascertain her intentions. There has been a meeting with the President, the Finance Officer and an accountant to discuss the setting-up of a Gift Aid Scheme. This will be possible with regard to NYBBS, but is not so obvious with regard to SBBA. 

2012-2013 Accounts 
The losses on the Scottish Open and the Challenge Cup and Shield will be supported by income from the Registry.  We are still waiting for some sponsorship money to arrive.

Grant Funding

We applied for £40,000 from the Homecoming Fund, and have been awarded £10,000 to be used for marketing purposes. Our YMI application has been successful and we have been awarded £99,600. There are two applications still pending at Creative Scotland. A meeting has been held involving the President, the Development Manager and YMI officials on the subject of obtaining Foundation Status: the officials have agreed to bring this up. It was noted that we also have to consider the work we are doing with senior bands.
Sponsorship

Because of the delay in last year’s accounts, several funding opportunities were missed. However, with the accounts now being up-to-date there are now 23 new applications for 2013 funding, which will become available from April. £1,400 has been received from two sponsors. NYBBS work has included the booking of accommodation, venue space and the signing of contracts.  The Sponsorship Officer is now tying off accommodation for the European Festival of Brass. A new print firm will produce the Scottish Championships Programme at a price of £1.52 per copy (down from £1.62 with the previous printer). There was a discussion of the possibility of advertisers in the programme also appearing in the video display in the reception hall. 

6. National Youth Brass Band of Scotland (NYBBS)

The Management Board

The inaugural Board Meeting was held two weeks ago. The SBBA Minute Secretary will be the Minute Secretary of the Board. Most of the Board members are ex-officio, and there will be a place for a player. The two external appointments are Kenny Crookston (representing the Brass Band Movement) and Jennifer Martin (a freelance consultant in arts and culture with strong media connections and an interest in youth).

New Strategy

It was agree that tutorial support has to be the best available. However, the appointments for this year have already been made.

2-4 April Easter Course at RCS

The conductor will be Philip Harper, and participants will be sent music beforehand to prepare it at home prior to the course. This is a transitional phase, but, by this time next year, we will know who will be sitting where in the Band.

NYBBS Auditions

12 new applications have been received so far, but this will increase. Eventually there will be ANNUAL AUDITIONS for ALL players. The emphasis will shift from preparing for a concert to developing a National Band. All three bands will perform at final concerts.

7. Area Associations

Each Association will receive £1000 or youth development work. This will be paid when YMI funding has been received.

Brass @ the Bards: It was agreed that this should be pushed by members in order to increase participation.

A South of Scotland Association is being mooted, but this will require an Area Associations meeting to work through the ramifications.

8. Education/Youth

Committee

No decision has been made yet regarding the future existence of the Committee
Scottish Youth Championships 2013
At the last meeting of the Events Committee, the following format was agreed:

17th November: Youth (Development Section, Percussion Competition, Senior Section)

23rd November: Senior (Scottish Cup, Shield and Open)

24th November: Youth (Preparatory Section, Novice Section, Premier Section)

It was agreed that, in future, we should try to have the entire Youth Championships over one weekend.
Child Protection

Child Protection templates will be put on the SBBA website. 
Youth Development Report

As well as the information provided earlier in the meeting, the Development Manager also highlighted that 

· Aberdeen University has started a band.
· Fife Council intends to draw up a Code of Practice / Agreement between Council and local bands. This concept may be cascaded to other councils. There are possible political perspectives on this with regard to School Instrumental Teaching which SBBA must be aware of.

· No applications to the Music for Youth audition performances were received from youth bands.

· An application for £24,000 has been submitted to the Glasgow 2014 Cultural programme Open Fund to commission 6 Commonwealth composers to compose 6 short pieces to be performed by SBBA bands during the European Festival of Brass.

· The two new RDOs are Lauren McCormack and Scott Findlater.

· Peebles Youth Band is sending 20 young people to NYBBS, a tremendous achievement.

· Campbeltown Brass is holding a meeting (together with Lynsey Paterson) on percussion development.

· An interesting phenomenon is the creation of new senior “B” bands, implying that some bands are becoming hubs of growth.

· There is still, for some people, a “stigma” attached the notion of a non-contesting band. Would it be possible for a section (Section 4B or Section 5) for non-contesting bands? This led to a preliminary discussion of how the Fourth Section could be divided and it was agreed to instigate a consultation with relevant bands to consider the following 2 options:

(a) Own Choice short programme for all bands OR

(b) 2 alternative contests: 
Section 4A (a set test piece allowing promotion)

Section 4B (own choice short programme with no promotion) 

9. Publicity and Communication

Website

The website is being well-used. 
Publicity

The Publicity Officer reported that articles about SBBA and NYBBS will be appearing in Arts Professional Magazine and Classical Music Magazine. These will also carry pre-publicity about the European Festival of Brass. The Publicity Officer now has control of the NYBBS Twitter Account and is also updating the NYBBS website. Work is still on-going on a possible SBBA newsletter. Radio 3 is producing a music map of the UK and we should contact them.

10. Membership and Registration

Membership and Registration Figures

1852 members.  There have been 330 transactions (240 since the start of 2013). There has been discussion with Alan McLaren on new ways in which registration could be streamlined.

Exceptions to, and breaches of SBBA Rules

None reported
11. Events

2013  Besson Solo and Ensemble Finals

This was very successful, and we still await funds from West Lothian Council. 
2013 Scottish Championships

Places have been offered to “trainee adjudicators” who will be seated in the balcony. Members of EBBA will be in attendance.
2013 West Lothian Festival Sunday 9 June at 2.00pm
We have changed the adjudication system to 3 adjudicators responsible for different aspects (music, programme content, entertainment), with points to be accumulated to a final total. It was noted that we need to encourage adjudicators to be more forthcoming in their written comments. The draw was then made for this contest.
2013 Scottish Open, Shield and Cup
Invitations will be issued at the conclusion of the Scottish Championships and entry deadlines need to be adhered to. There have been expressions of interest from a band in New Zealand and a band in Norway.

2014 Scottish Championships

This will be in Perth.
2015 Scottish Championships (6-9 March)
The venue has still to be arranged: Motherwell is a possibility but will not allow booking more than one year in advance. It was agreed to approach Perth Concert Hall.

Contest Dates / Events Calendar

24 August 2013: Land o’ Burns. There is some doubt about the Northern Counties Championships.
12. AOB

Registration of Percussionists: the Events Committee will consider this. 
13. Dates and Venues of next meeting
Sunday 14 April in the Howden Park Centre
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary
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